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RESOLUTION 23- 

 

RESOLUTION INCREASING MEMBERSHIP OF, AMENDING NAME, AND 

APPOINTING MEMBERS TO THE TOWN OF LANSING PARKS, RECREATION, 

AND TRAILS WORKING GROUP 

 

The following Resolution was duly presented for consideration by the Town Board: 

 

WHEREAS, Katrina Binkewicz and Becca Lovenheim have both tendered their resignations, 

leaving two (2) vacancies for the term expiring December 31, 2023; and 

 

WHEREAS, Resolution 23-46, reappointed the following people to the Town of Lansing Parks, 

Recreation, and Trails Committee with terms expiring upon December 31, 2023: Ronny 

Hardaway, Deborah Trumball, Jack Young, and Patrick Tyrrell (Chairperson); and  

 

WHEREAS, such efforts as outlined in Resolution #19-160, Section 3, require representatives of 

key organizations, and members who have had direct experience working with trail development 

in the Town, presenting a need to increase the number of members from a maximum of 7, as set 

forth in Resolution #19-160, Section 3(a), to a maximum of 12 members, in order to represent the 

five categories of membership as outlined in Resolution #19-160, a Chairperson, and additional 

Lansing residents to participate; and  

 

WHEREAS, the following applicants, in the judgement of the Town Board, are qualified to serve 

on the Town of Lansing Parks, Recreation, and Trails Committee and are appointed to terms of 

membership, subject to reappointment, and the Town Board of the Town of Lansing has hereby: 

 

RESOLVED, that the following people be appointed to the Town of Lansing Parks, Recreation, 

and Trails Committee, as replacements for the two (2) vacancies, with terms expiring upon 

December 31, 2023:  Laura Morse and Ruth Hopkins; and it is further 

 

RESOLVED, that the following people be appointed to the Town of Lansing Parks, Recreation, 

and Trails Committee with two-year terms expiring upon December 31, 2024: Bruce Barber 

(Friends of the Lansing Center Trail), Christie Thornton (CEO at YMCA, Lansing), Chris 

Pettograsso (Superintendent of Lansing Central Schools), Steve Lauzun (Registered Landscape 

Architect, former President of Parkitects), Michael Ariel (South Lansing resident); and it is further 

 

RESOLVED, that the Parks, Recreation, and Trails Committee now be deemed to be a working 

group (Parks, Recreation, and Trails Working Group) and purpose of such group shall be to advise 

the Lansing Town Board, Parks & Recreation Department and Planning Department upon request. 

 

 


